## STATE OF TENNESSEE COUNTY OF HAMBLEN CORPORATION OF MORRISTOWN January 21, 2020

The City Council for the City of Morristown, Hamblen County, Tennessee, met in regular session at the regular meeting place of the Council in the Morristown City Center at 5:00 p.m., Tuesday, January 21, 2020, with the Honorable Mayor Gary Chesney presiding and the following Councilmembers present; Al A'Hearn, Chris Bivens, Bob Garrett, Tommy Pedigo, Kay Senter and Ken Smith.

Reverend Ryan Croft, Chaplain, Morristown Fire Department led in the invocation. Councilmember Al A'Hearn led the "Pledge of Allegiance".

Councilmember Smith made a motion to approve the January 7, 2020 minutes as circulated. Councilmember A'Hearn seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember Senter made a motion to approve Resolution No. 09-20. Councilmember Smith seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Resolution No. 09-20

A Resolution to Authorize Cooperative Purchasing Agreements for the Use and Benefit of all City Departments.

Councilmember Smith made a motion to approve Resolution No. 10-20. Councilmember Pedigo seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Resolution No. 10-20

Authorizing the Application for the 2020 Federally Funded Home Grant for Housing Rehabilitation for Low Income Households.

Councilmember Pedigo made a motion to approve Ordinance 3633.01 on first reading and schedule a public hearing relative to final passage of said Ordinance. Councilmember Bivens seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

An Ordinance to Amend Ordinance Number 3633, the City of Morristown, Tennessee Annual Budget for Fiscal Year 2019-2020 for the Brights Pike Bridge Project and the Multi-Modal Access Grant Project

Councilmember A'Hearn made a motion to approve the contract with Michael Baker International, Inc. in the amount of \$122,000 to provide Professional Services for the Multi-Modal Access Grant — Sidewalk Improvements Project. Councilmember Pedigo seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember A'Hearn made a motion to approve the contract with LDA Engineering in the amount of \$148,500 to provide Design and Bidding Services for the replacement of the bridge over Spring Creek at Brights Pike. Councilmember Pedigo seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember Smith made a motion to approve the Omnia Partners Master Intergovernmental Cooperative Purchasing Agreement. Councilmember A'Hearn seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember Senter made a motion to approve the Promotion of Rob Croxdale to Captain for the Morristown Fire Department. Councilmember Bivens seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember Bivens made a motion to approve the Promotion of Jonathan Benefield and Doyle Whitmill to Lieutenant for the Morristown Fire Department. Councilmember Senter seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember Smith made a motion to approve the Promotion of Steven Keller and Jeramy Shope to Driver for the Morristown Fire Department.

Councilmember A'Hearn seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Councilmember Smith made a motion to approve the Promotion of Carlos Martinez, Andrew Copsey, Derek Hurst and Andrew Ruthven as Entry Level Firefighters for the Morristown Fire Department. Councilmember Bivens seconded the motion and upon roll call; all voted "aye".

Mayor Chesney opened the floor for members of the audience to speak subject to the guidelines provided. The following spoke: Nigel Reid, Chasin Reid

Mayor Chesney on behalf of the City Council acknowledged Crossroads Downtown Partnership Executive Director Barbara Garrow upon her retirement and expressed appreciation for her work, leadership and success in the progress of the downtown programs.

Mayor Gary Chesney adjourned the January 21, 2020 Morristown City Council meeting at 5:29 p.m.

Mayor

Attest;

City Administrator